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Public Street Tree Removal Hearing Decision
September 24, 2012

Pursuant to Connecticut State Statutes, Chapter 451, Section 23-59:  Powers and Duties of Tree Wardens, the following decision is rendered in the matter of a public hearing held Wednesday, September 19, 2012, at 165 Church Street, New Haven Ct.:
 The subjects of the hearing were trees located on Prospect Street in New Haven, located along the Grove Street Cemetery.  In a project proposed by Yale University, eighteen (18) Norway Maples were to be removed for a landscape and sidewalk project for beautification.  Additionally, one tree posted on Ashmun Street along the Grove Street Cemetery.
At the hearing, Yale submitted a revised plan to remove seven (7) of the Norway Maples of the original 18.  Yale also agreed to plant nine (9) replacement oak trees at those locations and two vacant locations in line with the tree planting.  

Upon consideration of the public input in conjunction with Colleen Murphy-Dunning of Urban Resources Initiative, Jeffrey Ward, Ph.D. of the Department of Forestry and Horticulture at the Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station, it is my decision, as Tree Warden for the City of New Haven, to allow the removal of the seven trees in the attached plan. The tree on Ashmun Street will also be removed.
The removal is conditional upon the following factors:
1.  Yale will provide insurance with the “City of New Haven” named as additionally insured and arborist certifications of the agency that will remove and/or prune any of the trees in question.

2.   Yale will remove trees representing 142 inches of DBH .  Yale will provide replacement trees at 21 inches of DBH and fund the replacement in other locations for the remaining 121 inches of DBH.  That funding will be billed through the Department of Parks, Recreation and Trees. The Ashmun Street tree will be replaced with one tree and equal funding for the full inches of DBH.
3.  Yale will take full responsibility for the survival of the replacement trees for a minimum of 2 years including watering the trees.

4.  Yale has agreed to prune and maintain the remaining Norway Maples on Prospect Street and will, if and when necessary, remove those trees as they require removal following the usual procedures through the Tree Warden.  At that time, Yale will replace those trees with equivalent DBH as with the trees currently being removed.  All guidelines will remain the same for future removal of the 18 trees in question.
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